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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
In recent times we have been involved in various presentations, 
meetings and conferences.  Sharon and I attended the launch of 
Yellow Ribbon week at the Opera House.  Great to meet up with 
both the new Ministers for Transport in the NSW Government,   
The Hon. Andrew Constance MP, Minister for Transport and  
The Hon. Paul Toole MP, Minister for Regional Transport.   

Both spoke well in the presentation for the Yellow Ribbon event—they seem fairly  
passionate about trying their best to slow down traffic trauma. 

Moves for Transport for NSW to get to zero road deaths is a difficult proposition but 
things are headed in the right direction.  Road deaths per capita are well below the lev-
els of the bad old days in the 70s.  No such things as ABS, airbags and many other inno-
vations back 40 years ago.  Vehicle safety and roads have improved out of sight since 
then but driver attitudes need to come a long way yet.  Big issue is the use of mobile 
devices when driving. Why do people do such things when hands free stuff is freely  
available?  People actually text on their phones when driving, the Police report. What 
sort of mentality is that folks ??  They actually class it as an addiction. 

Minister Toole accepted my invitation to attend Shannons Sydney Classic (SSC) on  
Sunday 18th August.  We look forward to hosting him and showing him the extent of our 
movement. 

Most interesting to us all is the fact that a full review of both HVS and CVS is underway 
within RMS.  We attended a meeting at RMS Parramatta where ACMC had six represent-
atives and CHMC (Bush Council) also had six.  Many subjects were covered on the day 
and further meetings are planned. No great plans to make any major changes to either 
scheme as far as we heard.   

A major concern is the somewhat unruly ways that any old club can apply to join the 
RMS Approved list for HVS. No proper checks are in place.  In some other states, clubs 
MUST be a member of their state council such as the CMC or ACMC but not in NSW for 
some reason not fully explained.  Reason for the change to original forms for HVS and 
CVS was explained as some people keeping last year’s Declaration Form and using a copy 
to re-register.  Not bothering to stay in their club and not asking for the club’s stamp 
each year. Illegal in both cases. Always problem people trying to rort the system and foul 
it up for all of us. 

Also involved in organizing a group of our club members to join in focus groups to talk 
through the logbook trial with a view to making it permanent by October this year.  A 
great group of delegates at the most recent CMC General Meeting came forward and 
volunteered. Many thanks to those folks for your help and commitment.  Main message 
we need to get across is that the vast majority of our members love the logbook scheme 
and want it to continue.  A better quality version of the logbook would be good as the 
piece of A4 paper is not a good look. Particularly for motorcycle riders. Where do you 
store it on a wet day? 

I look forward to catching up with as many of you as possible at SSC on August 17 and 
18. If you have some time to volunteer on the Saturday to help us set up that would be 
appreciated.  Folks to guide the incoming vehicles into their positions on Sunday morn-
ing are also in great demand. Just an hour or so of your time would make a fantastic 
difference to us.  Please come down to the CMC garages 49 and 50 on the day to talk 
with all of the CMC Committee on hand. 

  Terry Thompson OAM  CMC President 

http://www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au/
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IMPORTANT NOTICE 

At registration renewal time you must follow the process of filling in the left 

side of an RMS #1835 Classic Vehicle Declaration form, have your Club Regis-

trar apply the Primary Club stamp to the lower right hand box then post to the 

address below, with a copy of the Pink Slip and the $25 administration fee. 

The form must be an original as per instructions from RMS. See dot point 1 at 

the top of the form. The fee is $30 if you are using post as we are insisting on 

Express Post return at $5 extra which is less than the cost of such envelopes, 

but we are subsidizing it trying to overcome a rash of lost mail. It gives us a 

trace on the mail and gets swift delivery. Multiple CVS in the one envelope will 

be just one $5 fee, not $5 each one. 

You can: Pay by cheque or Money Order made out to ACMC and post the lot to 
PO Box 419 Bexley, NSW 2207.  
 

OR 
 

EFT funds to: 
Bendigo Bank, Bexley Branch 
A/C Name: ACMC NSW Ltd 
BSB: 633-108 
Acct Number: 157374299 
 
Please ensure your EFT payment is adequately identified by using your Surname. 

ACMC NSW Ltd.  
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DON’T FORGET—THE NEXT CMC GENERAL MEETING  

TUESDAY 30TH JULY 2019 AT ARENA CLUB 140 ROOKWOOD ROAD, YAGOONA 

CLUBS SHOULD ENSURE HAVING A DELEGATE ATTEND THIS MEETING—MAPS WILL BE 

HANDED OUT FOR SHANNONS SYDNEY CLASSIC AND ALL THE LATEST NEWS FROM CMC. 

DINNER AVAILABLE AT THE CLUB FROM 5.30PM 

http://www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au/


 

 

ACMC NSW Ltd.  

FOR CLUB REGISTRARS   

HOW TO HANDLE CLASSIC VEHICLE SCHEME (CVS) APPLICATIONS 

The Applicant should fill in sections 1 and 2 of the Classic Vehicle Declaration (RMS #1835).  

Please do not fill in or sign Section 3 of that form.  This is for the ACMC to fill in and sign as we are the 

Approved Organization and the Authorized Person.  

The Primary club (i.e. your club) should simply stamp the lower right-hand box to signify that the  

applicant is a bona fide member of your Club and his or her vehicle is acceptable to your Club.  

Without that stamp we will not process the application. The stamp should be legible for all to read as 

RMS are very strict on such things. 

RMS insist that to start off CVS an AUVIS or Blue Slip must be obtained for the vehicle no matter what 

rego it is currently on.  Not our rule, it comes from RMS.  Not all AIS can do these. 

If any of your fellow Club Members wish to register their vehicles on the CVS would you please ask them 

NOT to send us the original Blue Slip.  A photocopy is sufficient.  If they go astray in the mail they would 

need to go through the whole process and cost of obtaining one again.  Note also that they only last for 

42 days so it requires prompt use of them. 

All we need is the Classic Vehicle Declaration, a copy of the Blue Slip and a cheque, money order, or EFT 

receipt when they send these documents by post to ACMC PO Box 419 Bexley 2207. 

The fee is $25 for the processing and we now ask for an extra $5 to cover Express Post return as there 

has been a spate of lost mail and the Express system gives us a number to trace the item plus a guaran-

tee of next day delivery in most cases. So the total payable is $30.  Multiple CVS in the one  

envelope will only incur a $5 fee for the post so $25 a car plus $5. 

Please then follow the payment details on the previous page for either cheque/money order or EFT. 

 

“SHANNONS SYDNEY CLASSIC” 
SUNDAY 18th  AUGUST 2019 

Application Forms are on the CMC Website 

www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au 

Lodge your Club application NOW so you don’t miss out 
SSC Applications close 30th June 2019 
Concours Entries close 26th July 2019 

MEDALLIONS 
Collect your medallion from the CMC Garage on the day. 

You’ll find a collection slip in your Shannons Bag which will be handed to you on the day 

Website.   www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au                                        Mailing Address:  GPO Box 3954 Sydney NSW 2001 

http://www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au/


 

 

OASIS RUN TUESDAY 2nd JULY 2019                                                                                                                    

Darrell Lea Chocolate Factory Outlet Visit  (no factory tours available)                                                      

MEET: From 9.45am. KFC 1 Ingleburn Rd Ingleburn                                                                            

DEPART: 10.45am. to Darrell Lea Chocolate Factory Outlet, 3 Brooks Rd. Ingleburn                                                      

DEPART: Darrell Lea 12.15 pm.                                                                                                                                                            

LUNCH: 12.30pm The Greens Bistro, Ingleburn Bowling Club, 8 Memorial Ave. Ingleburn                                                                   

BRING: A cooler bag or Esky for your chocolates                                                                                          

OASIS RUN TUESDAY 6th AUGUST 2019.  TO BE CONFIRMED                                                  

OASIS RUN TUESDAY 3rd SEPTEMBER 2019                                                                                                                        

Meeting at Hungry Jack's Dural we will visit a private collection & display our cars at Wisemans Ferry                        

with lunch at Wisemans Ferry Bowling Club. More detail closer to the date                                                            

OASIS RUN TUESDAY 1st OCTOBER 2019.  TO BE CONFIRMED                                                                                                           

OASIS RUN TUESDAY 12th NOVEMBER 2019  (second Tuesday)                                                                                                             

REMEMBRANCE DAY RUN  (or close to it) *DISARMED AT THE ARMORY TRAIN TOUR*                                                    

MEET: By 9.45am Newington Armory, Jamieson St, Sydney Olympic Park (Silverwater, off Holker St.)                          

             3hr parking at Blaxland Riverside Park. No onsite parking at the Armory                                                               

TOUR STARTS: 10.00am. sharp. 2hrs duration                                                                                                                        

LUNCH: 12.30pm (venue to be confirmed)                                                                                                                                        

This is a pre-booked & pre-paid event at a cost of $640 & is restricted to 40 persons. *THAT IS THE 
MAXIMUM  SEATING AVAILABLE ON THE TRAIN*     

COST: For 40 persons, $16.00p.p. or pro-rata $ to cover costs                                                                                                  

BOOK NOW: I will take names now for bookings. Maximum 40 persons. Cash payments to me by 6th 
August 2019            

OASIS RUN 3rd December 2019 CHRISTMAS PARTY, NEPEAN ROWING CLUB 

Les  phone: 9838 8063   mobile: 0418 973 866      

     

OASIS CLUB—DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 2019 
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FROM THE EDITOR’S DESK 

Welcome to another edition of The Preserve.  I’ve been practising at this for twelve months or so now, following the sad 

passing of Julie Williams.  We all miss her so much—she really was a “Jill of all trades”.  But we’ve got to keep the CMC 

wheels turning, so I guess it’s time to assume the title of Editor, but I need your help!! 

Please send me your stories, club runs, any items that will be of interest to the CMC family.  Occasionally I might “pinch” 

something out of your Club Magazine.  You can also advertise in The Preserve—you’ll find our advertising rates very  

competitive—see page (9) in this issue. 

I look forward to bringing you news from the CMC in the future—meantime enjoy this June edition. 

Kay De Luca      

http://www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au/
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PROSTATE CANCER RAFFLE 

1st Prize: $2,000 Cruise Express Voucher for a 3 night Cruise for 2 people on Radiance of 

the Seas departing Sydney 9/10/2019 valued at $1,600 plus $400 on board spending money. 

Other Prizes include: 

$700+ Accommodation/Meal Package (courtesy of Royal Automobile Club of Australia). 

$200 Fuel Voucher (courtesy of ACMC NSW Ltd).   

More prizes to come... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Raffle to be drawn at 2.30pm on Sunday 18th August 2019 at  
Shannons Sydney Classic, Sydney Motorsport Park. 

  

 

Tickets $5.00 each  

There’s also a Prize for the Club that sells the most tickets in this Raffle.   
To request books —just email Kay at: cmc.nsw.finance@gmail.com and we’ll post them to you. 

The Prize will be 10 free tickets for your Club at next year’s  

Shannons Sydney Classic—value $200. 

http://www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au/


 

 

NATIONAL MOTORING HERITAGE DAY AT STANLEY PARK, EAST KURRAJONG  

HOSTED BY THE MAGIC METAL MOTOR CLUB 

A great day out—thanks to the Magic Metal Motor Club and East Kurrajong 

School of Arts.  Over 250 cars in attendance. 
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In only the 2nd year at East Kurrajong, numbers grew to over 250 cars from more than 20 Car Clubs.  It was a 

great day and everyone joined in the fun of the fair.  Money was raised to benefit local community endeavours.  

Members of the Magic Metal Motor Club and the East Kurrajong School of Arts are to be congratulated on a 

very successful event.  Lots of positive vibes about the running of the day including Rocker Cover Races!! 

http://www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au/
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SYDNEY ANTIQUE MACHINERY CLUB INC. 

40A Racecourse Road, Clarendon, NSW 2756 

ABN: 83 626 540 927 

Invitation to 2019 “Clarendon Classic” Rally 

The Sydney Antique Machinery Club extends an invitation to members of your club to display at our annual “Clarendon Clas-
sic” Rally on 21st and 22nd September. The event is being held at the Hawkesbury Showground, Racecourse Road, Clarendon, 
opposite the Richmond RAAF Base. Setup is on Friday 20th.   

The event will feature all kinds of antique and vintage machinery including stationary engines, tractors, trucks, cars, motorcycles, 
boats, steam power, and model and hobby displays. We are again co-hosting the “Kenworth Klassic” truck display of historic 
and working Kenworth trucks. 

This year’s themes are “FIAT” and “Machinery Over 100 Years Old”, but of course all exhibits are most welcome.  Exhibitors 
are welcome from all clubs and registration is compulsory, when proof of insurance is required. SAMCI can, however, accept 
uninsured exhibitors for a fee of $15 for the event. 

There is a welcome BBQ for exhibitors on the Friday night, cost $5.00 per person. A dinner will be held on the Saturday night 
in the adjacent Club Grounds (cost $25.00 per person, children $10.00), with numbers limited and pre-booking essential. See 
the Registration and Booking form on our website, which you are encouraged to complete and send in beforehand. 

Onsite camping is available for exhibitors, with a charge of $10.00 per night for powered sites for the Friday, Saturday and Sun-
day nights. There is onsite security for the protection of yourselves and your treasures. Please note: the Showground is an alcohol 
free area and open fires are totally banned. Dogs are permitted on leashes only. 

Traders are welcome, with registration in advance mandatory for planning of space. See our website for the traders’ terms and 
conditions and registration form.  As in the last two years, the Lachlan Valley Railway (LVR) will be running train rides on the 
Richmond Line on both days of our rally, and pre-booking may be done via their website as the date approaches. 

Double decker buses will link our rally with Richmond Railway Station. 

We look forward to your participation in our rally, contributing to making it of greater interest to the viewing public. We do 
ask, however, if you are not attending both days, let us know when you will be attending so we can allocate sufficient space for 
your displays. 

Please feel free to contact our Event Organizer, Steve Muscat, on 0418 453 203 for additional 

information, or visit our website: www.sydneyantiquemachineryclub.com. 

Regards, 

Ian Browning,  

Secretary 

ADVERTISING IN “THE PRESERVE” 

Our rates are competitive!! 

  Full A4 Page : Colour $250          Half A4 Page : Colour $150       Quarter A4 Page : Colour $100 

One payment will get you 5 electronic versions per year plus the glossy August Preserve  

handed out at the August Shannons Sydney Classic. 

If you have something you’d like to advertise in The Preserve, just send me an email: 

cmc.nsw.finance@gmail.com 

Or phone Kay De Luca—0410 688 886 

http://www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au/
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Criteria for Celebration of Anniversaries at the 
Shannons Sydney Classic 

Celebrations should recognise Anniversaries of Clubs: 

 5 years for first time anniversary, then in 10-year intervals. i.e.10, 20, 30 etc. 

 
Major motoring events & vehicle models in time intervals of 10 years or multiples thereof. 

 

Celebration of an event should only be for major milestones such as: 

 1st Australian GP 

 1st Redex trial or Round Australia Trial 

 Opening of 1st Holden body works 

 1st Sydney to Melbourne journey by car 

Vehicle model anniversaries to include:- 

 Release of a new model name (excluding a series no. such as ”XJ6 series 3”, “First 
Mustang but not the fourth version”) 

 Release of a model upgrade which includes a significant body remodelling or de-
sign (Spitfire 4 or MGB GT may qualify) 

 Release of a significant and innovative technological upgrade (Skyline GTR would 
qualify as distinct from early variations to the original Datsun Skyline) 

 Release of a model variation which had a major impact on Australian motoring 
events or history (Ford Falcon GT or Mini Cooper S would fall under this category).       

CLUBS CELEBRATING AN ANNIVERSARY  

THIS YEAR SHOULD REFER TO THE CRITERIA BELOW  

IF YOU’VE NOTIFIED US ABOUT YOUR ANNIVERSARY WE NEED YOUR “STORY AND PHOTOS” BY 

15TH JUNE 2019 TO INCLUDE IN THE AUGUST PRESERVE ETC. 

Please email : Kay De Luca—cmc.nsw.finance@gmail.com  or phone 0410 688 886 
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Mercedes Benz 

 

Renault 

1931 Bentley 

 

1908 Rolls Royce 

 

1930 Rolls Royce 
1937 Rolls Royce 25.30 

 

 

 

C.1935 Rolls Royce 

 

Rolls Royce                                      Rover 
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VALE DAVID RUBIE 

It is with a heavy heart that we report the passing of David Rubie—the immediate past President of the 

Sunbeam Owners Club of NSW.  David was a valued and much loved member of our club for many 

years.  His wisdom and sense of humour made him a real pleasure to be around. 

David’s contribution to our Club was considerable, serving as past President and as our Club’s delegate 

with the Council of Motor Clubs (CMC) for many years.  His experience was invaluable in the governance 

of the Sunbeam Owners Club of NSW and helped it revitalise its committee and attract new members to 

the Club & assist in staging a National Rally in 2016. 

David had so many cars on club plates including his sparkling white original 1964 Series IV Alpine,  

together with two bug-eye Sprites, a Renault Caravelle, a Volvo P1800 and a lovely Austin Healey 3000.  

He was at times joined on various car club events by sons Philip, Christophe and daughter, Magali. 

David also introduced us to the Pittwater Motor Enthusiasts Association which hosted the Unique Motor 

Display at the Royal Motor Yacht Club, Newport, where we met fellow classic car enthusiast and PMEA 

member, Diana Newton whose company we enjoyed on many of our own club runs. 

Our extend our condolences to the Rubie family and David’s many car club friends.  I know David will be 

sadly missed by all who knew him. 

                                       David Petrikas, President, Sunbeam Owners Club of NSW 

DON’T FORGET  

If you have Club Runs, Rallies coming up or other dates that you’d like 

on the CMC Website, just send us an email to: 

cmc.nsw.finance@gmail.com 

And we’ll assist in getting your message out there!!! 

http://www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au/


 

 

THE ROYAL AUTOMOBILE 

CLUB OF AUSTRALIA 

89 MACQUARIE ST, SYDNEY 

PHONE: 02 8273 2300 

Throughout the Club’s history Members have  

enjoyed a range of social activities themed 

around the automobile and whilst the interests 

have widened; travel, touring and collecting  

automobiles and their memorabilia have  

remained key areas. 
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CHILDRENS HOSPITAL WESTMEAD 

RADIOTHON FOR 2019— 

HOORAY FOR HOLLYWOOD 

The Mercedes Benz Club NSW has been  

approached by Westmead  Children’s Hospital 

Public Relations Dept.  They are seeking to locate 

appropriate vehicles to take part in the Hooray 

for Hollywood Radiothon to be held on Friday 

18 October 2019. 

The movie cars they are looking for are: 

*  Charlie & the Chocolate Factory 

*  Ghostbusters car – 1959 Cadillac  

*  Jurassic Park style jeep 

*  Star Wars – Luke Skywalkers’ (hovercraft). 

We have good contacts for Deloreans, Batmobile 

and Captain America’s motorbike. 

If you think you can assist please contact me. 

Vince Thompson 
Vice President 

MBCNSW 

0411 773 440 

http://www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au/


 

 

PitchBlack 

PitchBlack is a Band for all occasions.  We offer a live experience that will guarantee  

“The Ultimate Success” for all Functions including Corporate Functions, Weddings,  

Presentation Dinners, Car Shows and Private Parties.  We cater for all occasions.   PitchBlack 

offers Music from the 50’s & 60’s through to current with a fabulous variety of songs. 

PitchBlack owns and operates its own comprehensive PA and lighting  

systems with in house road crew for consistent reliability. 

For all enquiries please contact George on: 0412 207 419 

 

 

PitchBlack will be appearing at Shannons Sydney Classic on  

Sunday 18th August 2019—come and see us in Area B 
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5 OLDER LADIES  
Sitting on the side of the highway waiting to catch speeding drivers, a Police Officer sees a car 

puttering along at 22 KPH.  Says he to himself: "This driver is just as dangerous as a speeder!"  

 

So he turns on his lights and pulls the driver over.  Approaching the car, he notices that there 

are five old ladies, two in the front seat and three in the back...wide eyed and white as ghosts. 

 

The driver, obviously confused, says to him "Officer, I don't understand, I was doing exactly the 

speed limit!  What seems to be the problem?" 

 

"Ma'am," the officer replies, "you weren't speeding, but you should know that driving slower 

than the speed limit can also be a danger to other drivers."  

 

"Slower than the speed limit? No sir, I was doing the speed limit exactly - Twenty-two kilometres 

an hour!" the old woman says a bit proudly.   

 

The Police officer, trying to contain a chuckle explains to her that 22 is the Highway Number, 

not the speed limit. 

 

A bit embarrassed, the woman grins and thanks the officer for pointing out her error. 

 

"But before I let you go, Ma'am, I have to ask...Is everyone in this car OK?  These women seem 

awfully shaken and they haven't made a peep this whole time," the officer asks. 

 

"Oh, they'll be all right in a minute officer. We just got off Highway 189". 

STORAGE KING BLACKTOWN 

JUST FOR A LAUGH 

http://www.councilofmotorclubs.org.au/


 

 

        N 0-  

 Shannons insurance is for motoring enthusiasts just like you, with features like: 
 
  

 

 

Call Shannons on 13 46 46 for a quote on your special car, daily drive, 

bike or  

 


